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In Attendance
Rachel Lee
Maria Hein
Don Rouzie
Kirke Wolfe
Asher Atkinson

1. Asher moves to approve the October minutes, Maria seconds.  Approved unanimously, no abstentions.
2. There will be a hearing before the Landmarks Commission on the proposed duplex at 15th & Fremont, which is within the Irvington Historic District.  There is discussion of the projecting window bay on Fremont, safety concerns with the driveway and potentially with the proximity to the house to the south.  The decision is to submit a comment in support, but noting the safety concern about the driveway.
3. We continue our discussion of Short-term rentals.  Maria has developed a map of short-term rental permits in the Sabin neighborhood.  Rachel brought the City Code’s definition of “Household Living,” which was a question at the October meeting.  Kirke notes that we are trying to identify criteria in the City Code that we could use to decide which applications to support and which to oppose (and have viable grounds for doing so), but also that we would like to facilitate neighbors being able to get short-term rentals to abide by the rules if there are problems.  For our next meeting, Asher will investigate the enforcement process.  
4. Sabin LUTC was not notified of the demolition permit at 3811 NE 18th.  Rachel has been dropped off BDS’s email list generally and also did not receive a mailed notice for this permit.  She is talking to ONI to get her name added to the BDS email list again and to ensure that she continues to receive mailed notices.
5. Maria briefly reports on the PBOT Open House about the 7th/9th Greenway.

